

Saving money, meeting new codes

January 26, 2015 - Green Buildings

We hear a great deal about energy efficiency, green, and sustainability. Running a building is no longer the same as it was. There are new laws like Local Law 84 and 87 in effect as well as other changes imposed by government in an effort to force change so as to stem the damage we contribute to our environment. We are being positioned to reduce our energy usage, find ways to better manage our buildings and consider alternative energy options. Utilities are offering to help you pay for upgrading your building as is the federal government offering tax incentives for approved upgrades. Are you taking advantage of the opportunities?

Each building is unique and can become more efficient in its own way. Often lighting can be the easiest if done with good guidance. A change of fixtures and bulbs and installation of sensors can make a huge impact on the amount of energy used in a building, and the productivity of workers. With consideration for reduction in maintenance due to these changes, the ROI can be between one and two years. Tweaking some of the existing equipment can make a difference in the energy consumed and improve the function of the equipment. There are diverse options for building owners and operators to consider ranging from major retro commissioning to smaller enhancements.

One such change could be converting from oil to gas. With the changes required for use of oil that are in place, it is an excellent time to convert. By 2015, all buildings must stop using #6 oil and by 2050 all must switch to natural gas or #2 oil. The trend is clear. Gas is a cleaner, cheaper fuel source. Gas heat requires less maintenance and contributes far less pollution to the environment. In addition there are options where you do not pay for the conversion upfront but rather from the savings experienced. This is a great choice for large apartment buildings, condos and co-ops, large commercial and industrial buildings who can start saving now and pay later.

So many people have so many choices it can be overwhelming. Each building needs to be reviewed and deserves its own prescription based on the goals of the manager or owner and the condition of the building. Do you need an energy audit, what is your date for compliance with the new laws? It takes time to do the work needed to comply. Don't wait till the last minute. There are stiff penalties for noncompliance. Find someone you can trust and they can help you through it. You will save yourself money while improving the value of your property. You will be very pleased with yourself in the end.

Sherry Rivera is a managing partner at ENVIRRON, Rockville Center, N.Y.

New York Real Estate Journal - 17 Accord Park Drive #207, Norwell MA 02061 - (781) 878-4540